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On behalf of the BOD , (J.  Halse) 

The BOD would like to wish all members of Greenstone Home Owners a happy, prosperous and peaceful 2020.  

 

After a successful year in 2019 of upgrading the  aesthetics around the Estate, especially our Clubhouse area, we would 

like to go back to basics this year.  We have already had more interest shown with people wanting to rent the area for 

functions and to utilise the lodge area for weekends.  This has al lowed us to start generating a little revenue for the 

Estate . 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Outsiders making use of our lapa for functions  A relaxing function for the owners . 

NEWSLETTER  

1 OF 2020 
 



However, with the Estate and its infrastructure nearing the 12 - year - old mark we need to start focusing 

on a few serious issues  

1. Upgrading our security, especially our fence.  We managed to buy new cameras in November last year that will 

form part of a n upgraded entrance and exit system.   The system has some of the latest technology and we are 

confident this is going to make a huge difference.   Please note this is what causes the  gate to open and close so 

slowlyéé. We need to ensure we can get a good picture of the  vehicleõs registration number as well as of the 

driver and passengers.  

2. The management of our bush, veld and wildlife around the Estate is of utmost importance this year.   After 3 

visits from 3 different Ecologists we have a good idea of what we need to do and how to do it.   Please be aware 

that all lantana needs to be cleared by the e nd of January on your stands.   We would also like you to start 

eradicating and managing the bush encroachment on some of your stands as a matter of urgency.  We will be 

focusing on the Common ground this year and using an external contractor to help us.  

Culling will need to gain serious momentum before Winter this year in order to save our grass stocks and 

regulate our herds.  

 
 

 

Lantana is a serious concern at 

Greenstone.  The Committee tries to 

keep the common grounds clear but 

owners are requested to regularly 

remove all lantana on their own 

stand/s.  

 

It takes about 3 years to destroy 

these plants completely.  

 

3. We need to investigate alternate water sources and also manage our electricity and look for greener options 

that we can advise prospective residents to follow.  

4. We have become aware that some of our administrative, legislative and developmental documentation is not 

what it should be and we will be following legal steps to get it all settled.  

5. We continue to look at ways of alleviating the 

financial burden of running Greenstone , by looking 

into any ideaõs residents may have for making money 

to enhance the Estate.  Two hides were finished last 

year and a third hide , with a deck area , will be 

completed this year.  These areas will serve as 

recreational birding hides and a braai area as well as 

bow hunting hides.  Bow hunting will be used as a 

form of culling from this year.  It will be strictly 

regulated and professionally done.  All details were 

covered at the AGM and in the Greenstone Wildlife 

Management plan. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



WELCOME TO NEW OWNERS  
We would like to welcome the following new owners into our little community.  Some have already commenced with the 

building of their houses while others are trying  to get their plans approved or are about to start  building:  

 

Ruan Deventer and Cassdandra Bessenger of no. 14  

Gerhard and Amanda Bessenger of no. 16  

Dewald and Liana Strauss of no.20  

Eric and Vanessa Strydom of no. 30  

Sue ad Doug Fuller of no.31  

Christian and Saskia Dednam of no. 46  

Peter and Annelize McKellar of No.70  

 

We really hope you will fall in love with Greenstone and its surroundings,  and love it as much as  we all do and have a long 

and happy stay here.  

 

GREENSTONE RAINFALL REPORT FOR 2019, THANKS TO MARK COOMER  
 

 
 

We look forward to our rainy season!  
 



 

TREES OF GREENSTONE ESTATE  
Roland Jones ( A friend to some Greenstone Estate residents,  who is a specialist in trees and plants)  
 

This removal of alien species is an on -going project to create space for the indigenous trees  and plants to re -establish 

themselves.  Roland has identified 99 indigenous trees and  bushes, so far,  at Greenstone.  

Previously Roland assisted in naming trees along some of the roads with Daylene Nel, and  they can be viewed as you 

move around the Estate, with their Green name tags! Daylene Nel  is our resident Tree enthusiast and she has agreed 

to assist  in liaising with Roland with  regards to Tree identification , for which we are grateful.   If you have any Tree ID 

issues please convey them to Daylene and we will try and solve the mystery!   Daylene has developed a Tree  Map for 

Greenstone, which i s a unique piece of work.  

Roland has agreed to provide the newsletter with ad hoc articles about some of our trees  and also indicated his 

willingness to  host a òTree Walkó, before Autumn, where interested persons can be coached on the identification 

process! 

 

OUR TREE OF INTEREST FOR THIS ISSUE IS THE:  MARULA  

¶ TREE NUMBER 360 

¶ Sclerocarya birrea subsp caffra  

¶ Sclearos  is Greek for hard and Karya, a walnut.  

¶ Birrea is from the west African word for the Marula (birr)  

 

 

Summer Winter  Roland holding a Marula twig  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Leaves and fruit of female tree  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Leaves and flowers of male tree  

 

 



 

The Marula belongs to Anacardiaceae which is the Mango Family  

Afrikaans: Maroela  

Siwati and Zulu: Umganu  

A medium to large tree up to 18m that drops its leaves in winter.  It can be recognized, when  leafless, by its pale grey -

brown bark that flakes in patches and the branchlets which are  rounded and thick tipped.  

The leaves are an amazing cure for bee stings, wasp stings and help relieve insect bites.   If  stung pick a leaf at the 

branchlet end, a clear juice appears at the end of the stem.  The juice is a stron g antihistamine and instantly relieves 

the pain.  

Leaves are browsed by game and elephants strip the bark , often killing the tree.   The tree is  the food plant of a 

number of moths and butterflies.   Large caterpillars of the emperor moth  (amacimbi.) and the longhorn wood-boring 

beetle larvae are collected, roasted and eaten  (mbonge.) 

Flowers are deep pink and white.  Male and female on separate trees.  Male flowers on spikes  about 100mm long and 

female flowers 1 -2 on a 30mm stalk.   The flowers appear with the new  leaves in November.  If you have a Marula tree 

that does not bear fruit it is most probably a  male. 

If you have a tree that you cannot identify, we might be able to  persuade Roland to come out  and help ID it for you!  

 

GREENSTONE PERSONALITY  
 

This editionõs personality is Clement, as he pulled the short straw over Christmas and the New Year to man our gate. 

For this we are grateful.  

 

 

 

Clement is married to Ntombenhle and they have two  children,  a son Busani (Leader) and a daughter,  Enhlekayise, 

(dadsõ special girl) and he is employed by Hitech Security.  In 2020 Clement wants to improve his and the familyõs life 

style, but realizes he must study  to increase his grades in Security studies.   To this end he nee ds a lap top computer!   

Clement enjoys working at Greenstone and find most of the Residents are co -operative with  regards to visitors and 

contractors, but some days he has to use all his diplomacy to cope  with the situation at hand.   He says people think 

working as a security guard is easy, but itõs not; it has its challenges and being respected makes the job run smoothly!  

 

So,  if anybody has an old laptop that is working, maybe have a discussion with Clement as you pass through the 

gate. Perhaps his need s can be met ? 

 



 

TONY FERRARõS PERSPECTIVE ON GREENSTONE.  

(A friend to some Greenstone Estate residents)  

 

 
Tony is a Wildlife Ecologist and Park Planner. He has had an interesting 50-year  career in  conservation all over 

Southern Africa.  Locally he led the planning team that resulted in the  World Heritage Site being declared in July 

2018.  He was also involved in the planning and  interpretative work along the Geotrail.   He spends his time exploring the 

Makhonjwa Mountains  with his geological colleagues and has become a passable amateur geolog ist as a result.   He 

guides tours along the Geotrail and elsewhere in the WHS and knows these mountains better  than most.  

 

GREENSTONE ESTATE ð WHATõS IN A NAME? 
So why the name Greenstone?  The name obviously is derived from geology, as in ôBarberton Greenstone Beltõ.  This, by 

the way, is not the name of a particular rock type, as there are  many different types of rock that are green in colour. 

These may be referred to as green stones , but strictly speaking, not as greenstone .  The proper u se of greenstone is 

rather as a  collective noun defining whole formations of incredibly ancient Archaean rocks, found in  small scattered 

locations over all the worldõs oldest continents (BGB rocks are 3.55 to 3.2 billion years old).  

South Africa, which is known to be the oldest continental land mass on earth, and one of the  most geologically stable, 

has seven recognized greenstone belts.  Globally, the Barberton  Greenstone Belt (BGB) is one of the oldest and most 

diverse of these formations and most  importa ntly, the best preserved, which adds immensely to its scientific value.  

 

 OTHER TOPICS  

 

Living at Greenstone brings you close to nature.   At this time of year, the 

butterflies and dragonflies are amazing!  Do we have anybody who knows 

what we are looking at and can enlighten us?  We have amazing spiders, 

lizards, geckos, snakes and frogs, which  many of us only hear at night and 

havenõt seenéé  Anybody have any knowledge to share?  



 

Photo chinspot Batis  at 44, thanks to 

Ernest  

 

Egg of a Dikkop.  When the chicken hatches the parents eat the shell and 

leave immediately, with no traces of the ônestõ left. 

Several residents are quite knowledgeable about birds and if there is anybody who wants to learn more, please 

put up your hand  and give us a shout.  

 

PHOTO CALENDAR  

The calendar project this year was a more democratic 

process than the previous year.  If you have/take any 

clear photos of any animals/creatures or any 

functions/ scenery  that we can publish , firstly in the 

News Letter, and then for later inclusion in a future 

calendar, please submit them.  

 

SABLES 
Some generous owners came forward with the wonderful idea of donating  money toward the buying of 5 Sable for 

Greenstone.  Many thanks to them and we  are very proud to have them here and are our most sought-after  game at 

this moment.  

 
 

 
 


